

Minutes of the May 2017 BCFCSA Meeting – 8/5/17

Present – Les Pegler, Richard Williams, Mike Ishmael, Mark Jones, Matt Johnson, Jonathan Ervine, Geraint Parry, Einion Williams, Daniel Jones, Eifion Jones, Kevin Owen, Dafydd Hughes, Glynne Roberts, Rob Lewis, John Gibson, Yvonne Thomas, Dick Rigby, Anora Rigby, Linda Roberts, Ceri Roberts, Norma Roberts, Pat Roberts, Eifion Jones, Andy Dogan, Will Pritchard, Matthew Pritchard

Apologies – Phil Rigby, Kevin Owen, Mike Edwards, Dylan Fearnley

1. Treasurer's Update

As noted previously we have two accounts, the current account and the business reserve account. The current account funds everyday expenses and the business reserve account will fund our contribution to the development of Nantporth.

The current account contains **£2, 520.40**

The business reserve account contains **£6, 128.53**

2. Matters arising from the April Meeting

1. RNiD quiz to take place on Friday 26nd May.
2. Commemorate Henry Ayabowei

Action - We held a collection at next home and raised over £260, we will donate the proceeds by cheque.

3. Organise Bus for U19s Final

Action - There wasn't enough demand

4. Licensing - We were waiting on the outcome

Action - We'd like to congratulate the club for gaining the licenses.

5. Redecorate Club Shop

6. Reattach Memorabilia to the walls.

Action - Points 5 & 6 will be our summer projects

7. Advertise matches

Action - Liam Coffey came forward to volunteer his services for putting posters up.

8. Organise Players' Awards Evening

Action - We were unable to secure a date.

3. External redecoration of club shop

Points covered above.

4. Play Off Final

The match against Cardiff Met will kick off at 5:15pm on Saturday. A poster is available and needs distributing.

There is a party starting at 8pm so we have 30-45 minutes after the end of the match / presentations to organise our presentation of player of the season award.

More clappers will be distributed, we could encourage flag day

Action - The plan of the day is;

Before match - Clubhouse opens at 2pm, BCFCSA to sort out food, beer offers available.

Match

After Match - Present player of the season award.

We need to publicise the day on social media.

5. Ordering badges and cards

We need to order these early to be prepared for next season.

Action - We will come up with a retro shirt design badge.

6. Duck Race

It will take place at 11am on Sunday 21/5/17 due to the tides in Aber.

The forms need to be returned by Saturday, or returned to Les personally.

Will, Matthew, Dafydd Hughes, Les and Rich have volunteered so far.

7. Requests

We received two requests. 1. The club asked for a donation towards the redecoration of the clubhouse

Action - After a vote it was agreed to donate £500, but we also wish to have our memorabilia displayed once again on the walls of the clubhouse.

2. Alex Boss will be competing in the Island Games for Anglesey. All members of the squad have been asked to raise some money for themselves. He has asked us for £95 in sponsorship.

Action - The meeting agreed to this.

8. Merchandise

We will be looking at sourcing Retro scarves and retro hats.

Action - we will order the retro scarves at the end of June.

8. AOB

Les P – "There will be no meeting in June so the next meeting will be the AGM.

All committee positions, including chairman, are available at the AGM I would encourage people to put themselves forward for a position. We could always do with a fresh impetus and seven years is a long time to spend in the chairman's role.

Jon E - The App that runs Radio Bangor will no longer be free after the Play Off Final. We need to pay £75 a season. We also need about £35 for new mics.

Meeting - That's no problem, keep up the good work!

Gwynfor J - We are in negotiation over kit suppliers

The Welsh Cup final was well received by the FAW, there were more FAW councillors than at any previous final

The pitch is being renovated with the help of the WPL

Date of Next Meeting – To Be Confirmed